

Spring 2025

Greetings in Jesus' Name:

It has been a time of spiritual refreshing since our February Revival. God has been sooo good to us. If you are able to book Scott Pauley for meetings, it is definitely worth the five-year wait!! One highlight of many was the reconciling of a couple who walked away in burnout two years earlier. Romans 8:28 worked mightily as two separate, tragic deaths sparked their need to return to God's House. Please pray for us; we have great unity and great liberty to preach. Satan is sure to attack soon.

One area of satanic opposition is with our recent baptisms. All four are facing major obstacles in trying to go forward by faith. Please pray specifically for Abigail, Daquan, Jennifer and Joe. Also, please pray for Arnold who recently made a profession of faith...and for Michaiah who is struggling mightily with her need for salvation.

Please pray as well for an evangelistic conference that targets Muslims that is planned for June. Three pastors are holding one-day meetings on alternate days to target this tough audience by inviting their Imams. One of our missionaries, Bro David Gates, has held a similar conference in Michigan, and he's bringing it to NYC. Richard has been asked to speak once on the "KJV vs. Koran" and is in need of God's wisdom.

Our Jewish summer Outreach Program starts next week. West Coast Baptist College is sending nine young men, and we host them for 10 weeks. Please pray that "their eye would affect their heart" and that they will come back to start churches. We will visit several new and fledgling churches to assist in canvassing and evangelism. Please pray that we will win souls and encourage the brethren.

We love you, and so do 18,000,000 New Yorkers! Thank you for all of your cards, letters of encouragement as well as your faithfulness in prayer and support that make our ministry possible.

Because He Lives,

